
 

 

Request under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for your request for information which we received on 21 September 2021. 
 
I am pleased to confirm the following. 
 
1.Which Agenda for Change pay bands apply to 
 
a. Qualified Electrical and Mechanical trade staff (electricians, plumbers, etc) – Band 4 
b. Multi-skilled trade staff – N/A we do not have any multi-skilled staff roles in-house. 
c. Technicians – Band 5 
d. Building trade staff – Band 3 (Carpenters) 
 
2. Is Recruitment and Retention Premia (RRP) paid to staff listed in 1 above, and if so what 
is the RRP rate paid. 
 
RRP is paid to Band 3 Carpenters and Band 4 Electrician’s and Fitters. The Fitter and Electrician 
Supervisors are band 5 and they also receive RRP. All RRP is £3277pa. 
 
3. In the last two years what difficulties has the Trust experienced in recruiting or retaining 
staff listed in 1 above 
 
Not much difficulty in the last two years in recruiting as the team is quite established at this point – 
we have not had many vacancies come up for these posts – when we have we have used our 
succession planning to fill them with apprentices for example.  
When we are losing staff it is either to retirement or to higher paid roles locally – market rate of pay 
is still currently higher than our AFC + RRP. 
 
4. Has RRP, if paid, been significant in attracting or retaining staff listed in 1 above 
 
Yes, when we have vacancies our RRP helps to recruit as the market rate of pay in Milton Keynes 
for similar jobs is much higher than the AFC rate of pay. It allows us to be slightly more competitive 
in the market, although we are still lower than most local jobs. 
 
5. If no RRP is payable, has this been detrimental in attracting or retaining staff listed in 1 
above 
 
N/A 
 
6. Does the Trust pay any other regular payments other than RRP to staff listed in 1 above 
 
Staff work on-call and receive regular payments for this on-call work. 



 
You are advised that this information is provided in accordance with the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 and is for your personal use. Any re-use of this information will be subject to copyright 
and the Re-Use of Public Sector Information Regulations (1st July 05) and authorisation from 
Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust will be required.  In the event of any re-use, the 
information must be reproduced accurately and not used in a misleading manner.  
 
If you are unhappy with the information received in response to this request, please address your 
complaint to the Patient Affairs Office at Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust, Standing 
Way, Eaglestone, Milton Keynes MK6 5LD  If, after exhausting our internal process, you are still 
unhappy with the information received, you may write to the Information Commissioner's Office, 
Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. 
 
If you need any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us at the address above. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Freedom of Information Co-ordinator 
For and on behalf of Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust 
 

 
Any re-use of this information will be subject to the 

‘Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations’ and best practice. 


